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Date: 24th May 2023 
 

Newsletter No: 15 

Term 2 Diary: 
 

(Please note dates/events may be added or changed without prior notice) 
  

29 May New Entrant – Cohort 4 – Starts School 

30 May School Cross Country 

 BOT Meeting 
02 Jun Hui a Kura 

05 Jun King’s Birthday – SCHOOL CLOSED 

06 Jun Rugby Tackle 5’s 

13 Jun Central Schools Cross Country 

 Perform Educational Musicals Performance 

16 Jun Hui a Kura 
20 Jun BOP Cross Country Championships 

23 Jun School Disco 

27 Jun   
 

 BOT Meeting  

30 Jun Hui a Kura 
 Last Day of Term 2 – School closes at 3pm 

 

 

Term Dates 2023: 
 

Term 2:  Mon 24th April – Fri 30th June 
(Teacher Only Day – Monday 24th April) 

(ANZAC Day – Tuesday 25th April) 

(King’s Birthday – Monday 5th June) 

(Matariki – Friday 14th July) 

Term 3:  Mon 17th July – Fri 22nd September  
Term 4:  Mon 9th October – Wed 13th December (TBC) 
(Labour Day – Monday 23rd October)   
 
New Entrant – Cohort Start Dates 2023: 
 

TERM 2 Cohort 3:  Wed 26th April 

 Cohort 4:  Mon 29th May 

TERM 3 Cohort 5:  Mon 17th July 
 Cohort 6:  Mon 21st August 

TERM 4 Cohort 7:  Mon 9th October 

 Cohort 8:  1st Day of Term 1, 2024 (TBA) 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT – TERM 2 WEEK 5  

Kia Ora Koutou,  

Dear Parents & Caregivers 

Mid-Year Reporting On Progress 

And Achievement 

The PaCT (Progress and Consistency Tool) 

is a tool designed to help teachers make 

dependable judgments about students' 

achievement that can be used to track 

progress in reading, writing, and 

mathematics. 

 

Most students will receive a PaCT Progress 

Report for reading, writing and maths by the 

end of this week. Some students (mainly in 

Year 0/1) will not receive PaCT reports and their judgements on some of the aspects have not been 

confirmed. Remember that the NZ Curriculum allows 2 years for students to settle into school and 2 years 

per curriculum level. 

 

If you have any further questions about this reporting, please don’t hesitate to contact your child’s teacher 

first, the Ako leader or Mr Carrington who is our AP for Curriculum. 

 

At the Otonga Progress Plan (OPP) meetings in two weeks time, parents will have an opportunity to discuss 

learning progress with the student and teacher. Progress plans will be updated and shared on SeeSaw on 

Friday 2nd June 2023. The SeeSaw Platform sits alongside these as the evidence for learning. 
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Reading Your Child’s Mid-Year ‘PaCT’ Curriculum Progress Reports 

The student progress reports provide comprehensive information about a student's achievement 

and progress in relation to the NZ Curriculum that is useful for conversations about student learning. 

 

Our mid-year reports for 2023 consist of a Curriculum Progress Report for reading, writing and mathematics. 

The diagrams below will help you to read this report and gain an understanding of the curriculum level your 

child is working at in these areas. 

 

 

 

 
The Progress and Consistency Tool uses this score to generate a summary of what students can typically 

do at this level and some of the learning behaviours teachers would have observed from a student when 

making a judgement. 

 

2a describes the child’s 

learning behaviours and 

how they may approach 

different learning tasks 

2b indicates skills and 

knowledge already 

mastered and the section 

above - 2c is an 

indication of their 

possible next steps 

2d indicates where in the 

level your child is 

working - the higher up 

in that band your child 

is, the closer to 

achieving the next 

curriculum level they are 

 

 

Enjoy the rest of your week. 

 

Kind regards 

Mr G Cunliffe 

 whisker  



 

 

 

MUD KITCHEN DONATIONS NEEDED 

Help Us Cook Up Fun! Donate Your Old Hardy Kitchen 

Equipment for Year 2 Ako Kiwi's Mud Kitchen! We kindly ask for 

your support in donating any old, hardy kitchen equipment you 

may have laying around. We're specifically looking for pots, 

pans, containers, utensils, and other items that can withstand the 

joys of outdoor cooking. Your generous donations will enable our 

students to explore the wonders of food preparation while 

fostering their imagination and teamwork skills. Please drop off your contributions at the school 

office. Let's join together and make Year 2 Ako Kiwi's Mud Kitchen a place where memories are 

created, skills are honed, and friendships are forged. Thank you for your support! 
 

 

ARRIVAL TIMES AT SCHOOL & BEFORE SCHOOL CARE  

Students may only come to school at 

8:15am please as any time before that 

creates a health and safety issue as there 

are no teachers available before this time 

unless in exceptional circumstances. 

Children will not be allowed into the 

classrooms until after 8:15am. Students 

arriving early need to be enrolled in before 

school care. If you need care before 

school, this service is provided in the hall. 

To enrol your child or for more information 

please contact Leandri on 027 348 7707 

or email otongasp@gmail.com 
 
 

 

SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY - Tuesday 30th May 2023 (Postponement date: Thursday 1st June) 

Timetable 

10:30am-12:30pm – Senior and Middle school 
 

11 year old boys and girls 
10 year old boys 
10 year old girls 
9 year old boys 
9 year old girls 
8 year old boys 
8 year old girls 
7 year old boys (Middle school) 
7 year old girls (Middle school) 
 

Age as of Term 2, Thursday 27th April 2023 

 

First 8 boys and first 8 girls in the ages 8-11 will be 

recorded and first 6 will be entered into inter-school 

cross country (2 reserves). First 3 in all ages will receive 

a place certificate. These will be presented when all 

runners have returned, time permitting.  

Timetable 

1:30-2:30pm – Junior school  
 

Year 2 boys 
Year 2 Girls 
Year 0/1 Boys 
Year 0/1 Girls 
 

First 3 in all year groups will receive a place certificate. 

These will be presented when all runners have returned. 
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OPPs (OTONGA PROGRESS PLANS) and 3WAY GOAL SETTING MEETINGS 

We will be holding Otonga Progress Plans and 3Way Goal Setting 

Meetings with you and your child on:  

Wednesday 7th June 3:30-6:45pm - last booking at 6:30pm 

Thursday 8th June 3:30-5:30pm - last booking at 5:15pm 

Tuesday 13th June 3:30-6:45pm - last booking at 6:30pm 

Please log in at https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/y2qea to book 

your interview or scan the QR code.  

Please note Room 20 will book directly with Mr Doyle on different days. 

 
 

SCHOOL FUN RUN  

Keep up the great work sharing your child’s School Fun Run for 2023 profile! Every little bit helps 

towards fundraising for shade sails and astroturf for our school.  
 

Mr Neil Carrington, Assistant Principal 

https://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/y2qea


 

 

 

AUTHORSHIP  

Through the authorship approach our teachers are helping to guide students to produce rich, vivid and sincere 

writing in which they have stretched to communicate with passion and precision, across the curriculum. Most 

importantly our learners are intrinsically motivated, connected to self, environment and to society. 

 

Please enjoy Room 22 beautiful pieces this week. They have been learning to activate nouns to help visualise 

words. 
 

Mrs Rebecca Scott 

 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Amber 

By Karanvir 



 

 

 

LIBRARY & INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY CENTRE NEWS: 

Overdue Library Books:  
Reminder lists will be circulated to Borrowers this week. Please also return any 

school readers you may find at home. Thank you everyone for your assistance in 

keeping overdues to a minimum. 

 

Scholastic Book Club:  
Issue 4 brochures will be circulated to classrooms this week and orders close on Tuesday 6th June. 

Offer 4 is packed with many new titles, with a range of books on special offer (look for the red button 

displaying the price). 
 

Ordering Online:  All information for 

Parents/Caregivers is on the Scholastic website 

www.scholastic.co.nz. All Classrooms are registered 

for Loop on-line ordering if you have any problems 

with the web page please phone Scholastic for 

assistance. You can also choose to order a gift 

(please mark this clearly on the order form) and if 

ordering on-line, select 'Library gift for child' parents 

will be contacted when the gift arrives. 
 

Payment: Parents can also order and pay at school 

(cash and EFTPOS accepted).  
 

Order Form: Please complete the paper order form on the back page - remember to write in your Child's 

Name, Room Number and the Item No.  
 

Items purchased through Scholastic Book Club earn the school reward points that are used to purchase 

further resources for our school.  
 

Thank you for your participation and support. 
 

 Mrs Pauline Atkinson, Library Manager 

 
 

OTONGA SPORTS & COMPETITIONS – Registrations Now Open: 

Golf Fun Day  
Available to year 1-6 boys and girls. Held on Wednesday 21st June 2023 

at Lake View Golf Club. This is a fun day out to learn new skills and 
enjoy a day out with your friends! 
 
If your child is interested in participating in this event, please click here to read 
the registration notice which contains important information, including how to 
register and pay using Kindo. 
 

Registration Fee = $5 per player 
 

Registrations need to be completed via KINDO  
by 3pm Wednesday 14th June.  
(No late entries will be accepted) 

http://www.scholastic.co.nz/
https://www.otonga.school.nz/files/Golf_Fun_Day_2023-Term_2_Registration_Notice_Due_via_KINDO_by_3pm_Wednesday_14th_June_2023_.pdf


 

 

 

FIRST CREDIT UNION – SCHOOL BANKING SERVICE 

 
 

SCHOOL LUNCHES THROUGH LUNCHONLINE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

SCHOOLDOCS  

We invite you to view/review our school policies at https://otonga.schooldocs.co.nz (Note that there is no "www.") 

Our username is: otonga and password is: fourwinds  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

VISTAB SIGN-IN SPONSOR NEEDED 
We are in search of a business to sponsor our VisTab - People 

Management System. All visitors sign in and out using Vis Tab on 

arrival/departure at reception in the school office. Are you looking for a 

unique way to boost your business profile? We will add your company logo 

at the bottom of the default screen. It is seen by manyeven through the 

window when the school office is closed. The cost is $63.25 per month. 

Please contact the school office if you would like to take up this exclusive sponsorship opportunity. 

 
 

        COMMUNITY EVENTS, NOTICES & SERVICES 

 

https://otonga.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://vistab.co.nz/
https://vistab.co.nz/


 

 

 
 


